
                                                                                      BOARD OF HEALTH 
September 10, 2020 

 
On Thursday, September 10, 2020, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Tony Szumski and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 12, 2019, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Lisa Mickey, 
Members Absent:  Christopher Balogh and Vann Smith 
  
Audrey Balogh made a motion, seconded by Lisa Mickey, to accept the minutes of August 13, 2020.   Motion 
carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated September 1, 2020     August 1 to August 31, 2020 
 
2.  Fax from Alan Moseley, September 1, 2020 
      Re:  Attn:  Compliance Officer or Safety Director 
      COVID // CONTACT FREE infra Red THERMOMETER 
 
3.  Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety    July 18, 2020 
     Division if Public Health Services 
     Risk- Based Inspection Report 
     Holland Township Farmers Market 
     971 Milford Warren Glen Road,  Rt. 519, Milford, NJ 08848 
     Risk Type:  1 
     REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    7/18/20 
     Reason:   Initial Non Billable 
     Results:  Satisfactory  
 
     Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          July 24 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Delta Food Mart 
      1050 Milford Warren Glen Road,  Rt. 519, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    7/24/20 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory  
 
      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          July 24, 2020 
      Division of Public Health Services 

http://www.sthuberts.org/


-2-   
     
      Risk- Based Inspection Report         
      Asian Yummy 
      637 Milford Warren Glen Road,  Rt. 519, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  3 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff   7/24/20 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory 
 
4.  Hunterdon County Department of Health 
     Animal Bite Report     August 11, 2020 
     Township resident was bitten on finger by her cat as she was picking it up. 
     Cat in confinement for ten days. 
 
     Animal Bite Report    August 30, 2020 
     Township resident’s puppy grazed the groin of a family member, from out of town, as he was breaking up a dog   
     fight between two puppies. 
     Confinement required for ten days. 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Cathy Miller sent an e-mail regarding the fall 2020 Holland Happening Newsletter.  She is requesting information 
to be submitted in a word document to her by 4:00 P.M. October 2. 
(Audrey Balogh stated she, and possibly Donna, would submit information from the Board of Health.) 
 
Pearl had spoken to the Holland Township dog licensing official regarding animals who had bitten someone 
numerous times or considered to be vicious dogs.  She has no information on this under her jurisdiction, she only 
licensed the animals. 
 
Pearl had spoken to Carla Hobbs of the Hunterdon County Board of Health since our last meeting regarding 
Confidentiality of Animal Bite Records.   
She stated, under HIPAA, the information cannot be shared publicly.  Even though we get information on animal 
bite reports, and get a monthly report from St. Hubert’s, our animal control officer.  We cannot get a published 
report on the “release from confinement” with the owner’s name, address and phone number.  
The County gets this report, and if there is rabies involved, they notify our local police department. 
(Carla was supposed to send me a copy of the procedure that is followed on these Bite Reports, but she has not 
sent it yet, even though I called her last week as a reminder.) 
 
Audrey Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna lizanich.  The meeting adjourned at 
8:15 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


